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2024 was a successful year with strong fields taking part in our 3 major events. The 
winter Cup has become an established and successful event in our calendar. The 
club championships were keenly contested in all grades and a play off was required 
to find our A grade club champion.  All of these events continue to be successful due 
to the ongoing and untiring efforts of Leonie Cole.  Leonie ensures that everyone has 
the opportunity to take part and also manages all the arrangements to ensure the 
events run smoothly and successfully.  I took extensive leave this past year and 
Leonie carried my workload as well as her own and I thank her for all her efforts. 
 
I would like to thank our members for being so willing to donate prizes and cash 
towards all our events.  Your generosity ensures the winners are appropriately 
rewarded and that our competitions are a success. 
 
The day captains are the backbone of our club and I thank Greg St Jack, Len Lane, 
Mike Brook, Chris Lewis, Wayne Eberhard and Terry Geraghty for their ongoing 
efforts in organising our competitions each week.  
 
Changes to the pricing structure for golf at Hillview has seen our weekend numbers 
drop off significantly.  This is of ongoing concern to all of us and I am keen to hear 
any thoughts or ideas that any member may have on this issue. 
 
I would like to congratulate our outgoing president, Greg St Jack, on a great job 
during his term as president.  There have been some difficult matters to be dealt with 
and Greg’s calm leadership and patience has been tremendous for all of us on the 
committee.  
 
In closing I wish all our members all the best for your golfing endeavours in the 
coming year 
 


